Mapua District Community Association Aranui Road Mapua

27 November 2023

Lynley Worsley Langford Drive Māpua lynleyworsley@gmail.com

Dear Lynley,

Thank you for your email dated 21 November 2023 raising your concerns about how the general meeting, 13 November, was chaired and language used.

The MDCA Executive Committee met on Monday 27th and discussed the contents of your letter. We acknowledge these concerns and hope we can move forward in a positive way. We do appreciate all members' involvement and input into discussions at our General Meetings. We want to emphasise our commitment to collaboration with all members for the betterment of Māpua and it is not our desire that anyone feels humiliated or marginalised. We will endeavour to ensure this does not happen again.

While there will always be differences of opinion in the sharing of ideas, it is important that contributors do so in a constructive and positive manner. The Executive Committee will undertake to be inclusive and considerate of all, while getting through a packed agenda.

Thank you for drawing our attention to the fact that the 'Meetings Handbook' was not in the Māpua Library as expected. The decision was made to purchase a copy for the library as soon as possible.

Best regards, The Secretary On behalf of The MDCA Executive Committee